
Winter Cup Round One 

 

Participants were greeted with a wet and windy Bayford Meadows for the first round of the Winter 

Cup. The grid had a great mix of youth and experience which meant we were in for an intriguing 

race. 

James Barnard continued his form from the autumn series with an excellent win in the first heat, 

beating fellow youngsters Joe Hunt and James Tomsett in the fight for first place. Richard Silvester 

showed his experience to secure fourth place in the tricky conditions. 

The second heat saw James Tomsett show his class with an emphatic victory, he was followed by Joe 

Hunt who again managed a second place finish and James Barnard came in third. James Fermer 

showed a great improvement on the first heat, finishing fourth. 

The results were merged and Joe Hunt was our overall victor thanks to his two second place finishes. 

Tomsett was a close second and Barnard finished in a well-earned third place. The next round is on 

the 19th of February, hopefully the conditions will be more favourable to the competitors! 


